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IMPORTANT NOTICES: 
 

         UPCOMING BUSINESS MEETINGS – TWO THIS MONTH  

 Date: Wednesday, SEPTEMBER 7, 2011  

 Location: Club House at our field if it is nice, otherwise if it is raining 
I have scheduled the conference room at the Turners Falls police 
station (180 Turnpike road, Turners Falls, MA) 

Time: 6pm 

 Items for discussion:   

1. Distribution of tickets for those who are willing to help out at 
the fair.  I have 4 tickets that include “free” parking.  I have 5 
tickets that are just admission only. 

2. I can get more tickets too if people want them for their 
families, 4 dollars each, but the club won’t pay for them. 

 

Date: Tuesday, SEPTEMBER 13, 2011  

Time: 6pm 

 Location: Conference room at the Turners Falls police station (180 
Turnpike road, Turners Falls, MA) 

 
 Items for discussion:  Fun Fly event on September 18th. We need help 

with various positions, which are listed below in the rest of the 
newsletter.  Since there is a lot to discuss, I think having a board and 
desks is better than standing out in the cold discussing it.  Last time 
we had a fun fly the meeting took nearly 3 hours to finish coming up 
with plans.  I hope this meeting does not go so long.  

 
 
 

         EVENTS ARE HAPPENING THIS MONTH!!!  

 
 Events are coming up quickly and we need some help at them, please.  
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The most important one is our Fall Fun Fly which is well advertised 
locally and in the AMA magazine and Troy Built Models.  The 
likelihood of getting a large crowd is high if the weather is good.  
(Start praying for good weather please!!) 

 
 
1. September 8-11 – Franklin County Fairgrounds.  
2. September 18 – Fun Fly 
3. September 24 – Franklin County Tech School Car 

Show 

4. October 22 – Turners Falls PumpkinFest  



Flight Lines 
FCRCC Newsletter 

September 2011 
 

Greetings fellow FCRCCers! 
 
 
LATEST NEWS: 
 
·  NEXT MEETING:  SEPTEMBER 7  - This is our meeting before the fair.  Anyone who 
would be willing to help out at the fair needs to let me know   
·  NEXT MEETING AFTER THAT: SEPTEMBER 13 :  This meeting will be specifically to 
discuss the Fun Fly which is September 18th.   For those that are new to our club, we have meetings 
over the winter at the Turners Falls Police station in their conference room.  They give it to us for free 
if they have room available.   
 
�  SCHOOL IS BACK IN SESSION -  With the tech school back in session, we must be 
cautious as to when we can fly and not fly.   It is imperative that you do NOT fly when there are 
scheduled events going on outside, especially in the afternoon.   A new link was put on the 
www.franklinrc.com web site that points to the current list of September games.  I’ll update it to point 
to October when October rolls around.  Now I put emphasis on scheduled events, since Keith talked to 
the sports director at the tech school and they agreed we could fly during unscheduled events, but could 
NOT fly during SCHEDULED events that show up on that calendar.   If there is an outdoor event and it 
is unscheduled then FLY AWAY FROM THE SCHOOL AT ALL COSTS, also, do a good range check 
and also a good battery test.   If I’m there, I normally carry my battery tester, so feel free to use it.   
 
�  LOTS OF NEW THINGS HAPPENING  – At our last business meeting, Bernie put in a 
motion to purchase two pop-up tents using club funds.  It was agreed and Bernie graciously went out 
and purchased them and left them at the club.  Now, they are there for everyone to use, BUT if you use 
it, PUT IT BACK.  They are very simple to use, and if you have questions please ask one of the other 
members and they might be able to explain how to pop it up and take it down.   

Also, since the steel tables are far away from the field and we’ve been gathering right at the 
edge of the field, I have taken the initiative to purchase two fold up tables since many of the members 
are already using them.  These fold-up tables were modified by Cody (Thank you Cody!) to have 
aluminum bars that screw into different ports on the table, thus allowing you to hold your stab at any 
position that fits your style of plane.   But again if you use it, you are required to put them back into the 
club house.  

On Saturday I’m going down to Wilbraham to look at purchasing a new trainer for the club so 
we will have two on hand for our events.  This trainer is a Hobbico Superstar and appears from the 
pictures to be in nice shape. It also includes a radio for 100 dollars.   

I also purchased a donation box of our own that we can bring to the different events that we will 
have.  The last time we had a donation box, it helped us to bring in about 70 dollars.  However, using it 
at the fair doesn’t require a permit, and it should help us along the way to help generate funds for future 
events.   Its a see-thru box that is 9x9x9 and includes a lock.  It cost 39 dollars, and has already paid for 
itself with the donated money from last time.   
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·  NEW MEMBERS  -  We have two returning member and one new member since our last 
newsletter, bringing our total up to 25 members in our club!   Please welcome Randolph, Steve 
Shannon, and Al.  Please remember, that we want our club to grow and have a common fun spirit, so 
please welcome anyone who visits and invite them to share our hobby.  We may consider leaving the 
second trainer in the club house, so with future visitors, we can fly them on the buddy box if they are 
willing. ��� �
 
·  GOING SOLO -  We congratulate Steve and Cody for going solo recently.  Both have been 
great students and now they are turning out to be great pilots.  They are greasing the landings with the 
best of us already.  One of our other students, Rob, recently started to land on his own and will soon 
join the ranks of being solo.  Mason is training hard and will also be solo soon.  A warm round of 
applause for our great students and how well they are doing! 
   
 
·  FRANKLIN COUNTY FAIR:    The Franklin County Fair is September 8, 9, 10, and 11.  The 
biggest days are the 10th and 11th, when we will potentially have people lined up to talk to us like last 
year.  If anyone can help out at our booth, please let me know.  It’s a great way to help promote the 
hobby, and after this event, we generally have a huge influx of interested people.  This could mean a 
great way to increase our community.   
 
·  FALL FUN FLY:  This is the event that we need the most help with!  The following 
positions are open and need volunteers to help filling them: 

�  Cook 
�  Trainers 
�  Parking guide 
�  Greeter at the front desk 
�  Help with the laptops/training station 
�  Flight crew – gas planes/organize people for trying on the buddy box 
�  Safety Coordinator(s) 
�  Photographer 
 

·  FRANKLIN TECH SCHOOL CAR SHOW :  This is another great opportunity to meet with 
car enthusiasts and to help promote our hobby.  I was hoping to promote some of our larger models at 
this event since I got us an end spot.  We can set up a table, put up our banner, and display some of our 
planes.  They are expecting at least 200 cars this time, so it will bring in at least that many people to 
check out our club. 
   
·  PUMPKINFEST 2011:  Last year, Turners Falls had its first PumpkinFest, and the streets were 
completely packed with people.  It was said that over 8000 people came to this festival.   We will have 
our spot again right in the middle by DiPaolos and with an anticipated larger number of people coming, 
this could turn out to be another great promotion for our club.  This festival gives us a 10x20 spot, so 
we have a much larger spot here than in any of the other locations, so that means that we can have an 
even larger number of models on display.  HOWEVER, we NEED to have carved pumpkins.  It is 
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mandatory for this event.  So please put your thinking cap on for how we can have some airplane 
themed pumpkins.  Last year, one of our members Chris Goddard, did an excellent pumpkin that gained 
all kinds of attention at the festival.   
 
·  THINGS FOR SALE:  If you have things for sale and you’d like me to list them in this 
newsletter, please let me know what they are and how much you want for them.  Just as a side note, 
having bought and sold used airplanes and accessories, your typical value that you’ll actually sell an 
item for is half what it is worth new.  If you are selling an ESC and it retails for 100, then you’ll get 
probably 50 if it is in nice shape. 
   
·  FOR BETTER OR FOR WORSE:  Sounds like marriage vows, lol!  Anyways, I made an 
executive decision that since the Hadley club was underwater, that I would extend an invitation that if 
their guys wanted to fly at our field, they could do so during our normal flying hours.  However, since 
offering the invitation their club is no longer underwater, but at least it starts some friendly chat 
between our club and their club.  I think it is very useful policy in this day-and-age to build alliances 
and relationships in order to succeed, (and the Golden Rule is always applicable) so extending a hand 
to fellow modelers is an honorable thing for us to do.  Some of us in FCRCC remember what it is like 
to be field-less – it sucks! So if you see any Hadley guys showing up, please welcome them to our 
field.  The only thing we REQUIRE is that they show us their AMA card.  Our normal rules apply to 
anyone flying at the field – no flying over the school area, stay under 400 feet, get out of the way of 
real planes, safety, safety, safety!, etc.   
 
 
 

Reminders and Notes 
 
·  IF THERE ARE SCHEDULED EVENTS GOING ON AT THE FRANK LIN TECH 
SCHOOL NEXT DOOR WE ARE NOT ALLOWED TO FLY.    Why do you ask? (for the new 
members)  Because once upon a time we had a model plane lose control and crash in the middle of a 
football game.   Since then we agree not to fly when the school has outside events going on, which is 
never during the summer but during the season we will post a calendar of events 
·  Don't forget to renew your AMA membership!  If you are new to the club and plan on joining 
up with FCRCC don't forget to join the AMA.  You must be a member of the AMA in order to join or 
renew your membership for the 2011 season. 
�  Membership dues for the 2011 season are due no later then March 31st, 2011. 
�  Full membership cost is $55.00. 
�  If you are a NEW adult member, your initial year membership will be prorated so 55 due if in 
the beginning of the year, 35 if after June, and 15 if after September.   
�  You will need to provide proof that you have renewed your AMA Membership. (ie. 2011 AMA 
Membership card) 
 
·  The FCRCC Mailing Address is: 
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FCRCC   
PO Box 66 
Turners Falls, MA 01376-0066 
 
·  The FCRCC physical address (for GPS) is: 
 
110 Industrial Blvd 
Turners Falls, MA 

 
 

 
  



Flight Lines 
FCRCC Newsletter 

September 2011 
 

 


